
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  TC \l1 "
June 1, 2020
The Faulkton City Council met in regular session on June 1, 2020 in the City Hall meeting room with Finance Officer Emily Bauer and the following council members present: Linda Bartholomew, Sheilah Fischer, Chris Geiger, Danny Ramsdell, Mark Toennies and Steve Wanner.  Others present: Trevor Cramer, Eric Kaiser, Stephanie Kaiser, Kasey Kopecky, Jerod Raethz, Val Ramsdell, April Sorensen and Corrie Weyand. Mayor Slade Roseland called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with all those present reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
2020.6.54 Minutes: Councilman Toennies made the motion, seconded by Bartholomew to approve the minutes of the May 4, 2020 meeting. Unanimous. 
2020.6.55 Financial Report: Motion by Councilwoman Fischer, seconded by Geiger to approve the finance report.  Unanimous. 

2020.6.56 Claims: The following bills were approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Wanner, seconded by Ramsdell. Unanimous. Payroll Total: $15,508.25 Mayor: $450.00, Finance Officer: $3,376.53, Street Department: $4,647.20, Water & Sewer Department: $4,661.83, Rubble Site: $1,192.50, Summer Maintenance: $1,180.19
	AGTEGRA COOPERATIVE
	$327.75
	SUPPLIES

	BAUER, EMILY
	$31.93
	ZOOM REIMBURSEMENT

	BERMAC INC.
	$370.19
	GAS/diesel/tire repair

	BRAD MANNING DIGGING
	$225.00
	AIRPORT SEPTIC

	CITY OF FAULKTON
	$358.34
	city properites WATER/SEWER

	cross, carlene
	$64.00
	meter refund-1400 park st

	ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING & EQUIP
	$495.00
	GENERATOR INSPECTION

	FAULK COUNTY RECORD
	$436.86
	MINUTES/envelopes/paper

	FAULKTON HRC
	$2,915.68
	HRC BOND

	HANSONS INC.
	$696.43
	CULVERT REPLACEMENT

	HEALTH POOL OF SD
	$5,651.10
	GROUP HEALTH INS. PREMIUM

	HELMS & ASSOCIATES
	$353.18
	APRON RECONSTRUCTION

	HOMAN ACE HARDWARE
	$2,010.85
	SUPPLIES

	INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE
	$3,202.34
	941 Taxes

	LOISEAU CONSTRUCTION, INC
	$15,000.00
	STREET MILLING

	NORTH WESTERN ENERGY
	$3,219.57
	electric

	NORTHWEST PIPE FITTINGS
	$3,059.24
	MANHOLE SUPPLIES

	POSTMASTER
	$35.00
	postage

	QUILL CORP
	$666.40
	SUPPLIES

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT
	$4,256.00
	water prj debt pymnt

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT - SEWER
	$8,944.00
	SEWER PROJECT DEBT PAYMENT

	SD Dept of Envir. & Nat. Res.
	$390.00
	WASTEWATER FEE

	SD Dept of Rev Special Tax Div
	$225.00
	CASINO BOWL TRANSFER & RENEWAL

	SD DEPT. OF HEALTH (LAB)
	$30.00
	LAB FEES

	SD Public Assurance Alliance
	$16,874.54
	INSURANCE

	SD RETIREMENT
	$1,483.47
	SD Retirement

	SD SUPPLEMENTAL RETIREMENT PLA
	$200.00
	ROTH CONTRIBUTION

	TENNANT ELECTRIC
	$197.17
	AIR COMPRESSOR

	THE AUTO SHOP
	$128.78
	BATTERY


City Maintenance Report:  Raethz stated 11 streets have been milled and 12 blocks laid with asphalt.  Raethz did state the street budget went over by about 8.5%.  The milled roads will stay gravel until next year.  They will begin to work on shoulder work this week.   
Mayors Report:  Mayor Roseland reminded the public if they have complaints regarding dogs, noise, etc.. to contact the sheriff’s office first.     
Police Report:  No report  
Economic Development Report: Trevor Cramer with the Faulkton Area Economic Development Corporation updated the council.  Cramer stated they currently have a few people interested in lots at the industrial park and some interest at the housing development.  
OLD BUSINESS
2020.6.57 Apron Reconstruction Pay Request: Mayor Roseland presented a pay request for the airport apron reconstruction project from Helms & Associates for $353.18 for administration.  Motion was made by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Toennies to approve the pay request.  Unanimous.  Bauer stated the FAA is currently accepting applications for the CARES grant.  The grant is for $30,000 and can be used for airport operational costs.  The application hasn’t been accepted yet.  
City COVID-19 Policies:  Mayor Roseland asked the council to discuss their thoughts on the current ordinance and resolution in place for COVID-19 purposes.  It was discussed that the county has only had one positive case and that was a couple months ago.  The majority of the council agreed that easing restrictions was a good idea.  They would like the option to enforce them again if need be.  Mayor Roseland stated they would have to pass another resolution if they would like to do that.  2020.6.58 Repeal Ordinance #54 & Resolution 2020-04:  Councilman Toennies moved, seconded by Geiger to repeal ordinance #54 and resolution 2020-04 regarding COVID-19.  Roll call vote was taken voting aye Fischer, Geiger, Ramsdell, Toennies and Wanner.  Voting nay Bartholomew.  Motion carried  
The council then discussed opening the swimming pool.  April Sorensen, swimming pool manager, was present to discuss.  Sorensen stated some area pools are opening with restrictions (Ipswich, Miller, Groton) and others are not opening at all (Redfield, Highmore, Aberdeen).  Sorensen would like to see the pool open and mentioned that what she’s read the CDC thinks transmission from pools is very unlikely. Sorensen stated Ipswich pool is opening with the restrictions, as in you have to be an Edmunds County resident, you must sign a waiver liability form and there will be a daily cleaning/disinfecting schedule.  2020.6.59. Swimming Pool:  After some discussion, Councilman Geiger moved, seconded by Wanner to open the pool for the summer.  Roseland stated Sorensen, Bauer and himself will get some guidelines together for the council to approve. 

The council also agreed to open the ballparks, parks and the carousel for the summer.  All open city properties will have a daily cleaning schedule.   
2020 Wild West Days:  Mayor Roseland stated the B&P will not be hosting any events for WWD this year.  Kelly Melius will be moving forward with the car show at the ballpark.  The council also discussed the fireworks and decided to have the fireworks show on Saturday, July 4th.    
NEW BUSINESS
2020.6.60 Chicken Ordinance:  Eric and Stephanie Kaiser addressed the council about changing the ordinance to allow hens in town.  Kaiser apologized for the misunderstanding about his chickens.  Kaiser stated being able to raise chickens allows town children to still participate in 4H with their animals and raiser your own food.  After much discussion the council agreed to change the ordinance to allow six (6) hens and they must be enclosed.  Councilman Geiger moved, seconded by Fischer to have the first reading of the new ordinance at the July meeting.  Unanimous.  

Faulk County Mitigation Plan Update:  Mark Toennies, Faulk County Emergency Manager, updated the council on the mitigation plan.  The next meeting will be June 25 at 7:00pm with a location to be determined.  Members from Chelsea, Faulkton, and Faulk County attended a mitigation planning meeting via Zoom on May 28, 2020.  Staff from NECOG led the meeting.  The purpose of the mitigation planning meetings is to collect input and information for the County’s Mitigation plan.  Mitigation actions reduce or eliminate long-term risk and are different from actions taken to prepare for or respond to hazard events. Mitigation activities lessen or eliminate the need for preparedness or response resources in the future. Having an updated Hazard Mitigation Plan is a requirement by FEMA for any jurisdiction (city, county, State, tribe) that desires to remain eligible for Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) funding.  HMGP funding is a grant program that covers 75% of the costs to complete mitigation projects.  HMGP funding can be used for construction of projects that mitigate (reduce or eliminate) the threat of natural hazards or prevent loss of life, loss of property, or loss of infrastructure.  Examples of eligible HMGP activities include: construction of storm shelters, construction of or improvements to storm sewers, acquisition or relocation of homes or businesses located in floodprone areas, and installation of backup generators to run critical facilities in the event of power loss.  There are many other types of projects that are eligible for consideration in this program.  Through the mitigation process, projects are identified for each participating jurisdiction.  After the projects are identified, they are prioritized, and included in the mitigation strategy section of the plan.  NECOG requested that participating jurisdictions (city and county officials) as well as members of the public provide information and/or comments about possible mitigation projects to be included in the plan.  Written comments can be emailed to lesleann@necog.org  or mailed to NECOG at 416 Production Street N., Suite #1, Aberdeen SD 57401.
June Budget Meeting:  The June budget meeting will be held on Monday, June 22nd at 7:00pm.  
OTHER BUSINESS

Summer Help:  Bauer received an application for front desk staff at the pool.  Sorensen stated she has enough staff for the year.  No action taken on the application.  
2020.6.61 Adjournment. There being no other business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned on a motion by Councilman Geiger. Time: 8:00 p.m. 
___________________________                                           ____________________________

Slade Roseland, Mayor                                                          Emily Bauer, Finance Officer     
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